TOWN OF DEERFIELD
TOWN BOARD MEETING
January 12, 2015

Chairman Bob Riege called the meeting to order at 8:46 p.m.  Those in attendance were:  Pat Annen, Dennis Mandt, Nick Brattlie, Korby Holzhueter, Kim Grob, Al Pulvermacher and Jay Halverson.

Bob Riege made a motion to start the regular town board meeting at 8:46 p.m.  Mike Schlobohm second the motion.  All aye’s.  Motion carried.

Nick Brattlie made a motion to approve the December 2014 minutes.  Pat Annen second the motion.  All aye’s.  Motion carried.

Kim Grob presented the request from London Community Center to obtain a temporary liquor license for their Chili Cook-Off Event held on January 17.  Pat Annen made a motion to approve the temporary liquor license quest for London Community Center.  Mike Schlobohm second the motion.  All aye’s.  Motion Carried.

Kim Grob presented the request from Deerfield Rod & Gun Club for a bartender’s license for Dawn Kearns.  Bob Riege made a motion to approve the bartender’s license for Dawn Kearns.  Mike Schlobohm second the motion.  All Aye’s.  Motion carried.

Jason Stangland was present to inquire with the board on possibly building a home on a piece of property on Deerfield Road next to the school forest.  The parcel is zoned RH-2.  The board stated as long as the slope meets specifications for building and driveway requirements.  The board did not see anything out of the ordinary of the regular permits.  

Treasurer’s report was read by Korby Holzhueter for the month of December 2014

General Account Balance:	       $15,154.75
Money Market Balance:		 $1,405,350.38
Deerfield Real Estate Balance:        $9,219.29
Certificate of Deposit:		       $17,255.41
Bob Riege made a motion to approve the treasurer’s report.  Dennis Mandt second the motion.  All aye’s.  Motion carried.

The board discussed the Implements of Husbandry as requested by the County.  Bob Riege made a motion to adopt the option to do nothing, which then the town falls under the default state rules.  Dennis Mandt second the motion.  All aye’s.  Motion Carried.


The board discussed updating the 1993 International patrol truck this fall.  Mike Schlobohm asked that prices be gathered from other brands than just International trucks.  Pat Annen made a motion to have the Town of Deerfield obtain prices for a new patrol truck.  Mike Schlobohm second the motion.  All aye’s.  Motion carried.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Nick Brattlie made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:04 p.m.   Mike Schlobohm second the motion.  All ayes.  Motion carried.
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